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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   
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Ken Peterson PGK 

Delores Navarro 

 

 

   Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per 

week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Kathy Foltz (cancer surgery) – Mike Mercer’s Sister-in-Law  

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Patricia Cambell (stroke) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & 

Friends 

Anu Tasildar (breast cancer surgery & chemotherapy) – Bill & Neomi Serb’s Friend 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Linda Dyle (cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver       Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski 

Carol – Bob Marsh’s Wife     Kennis McClelland (stress/meds) – Ken Peterson’s Brother-in-Law 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights; 

 We're continuing our season into summer and hopefully you can spend some close time with 

friends and family.  As of the writing of this letter COVID restrictions are up in the air with the Delta 

variant, so please keep yourself and your family safe.  Until we hear otherwise, for all Council 

meetings indoors please wear a mask if you are unvaccinated.  Masks are optional if you are 

vaccinated.  We just installed our new set of Officers and we're ready for an exciting year of service 

opportunities.   

 Thank you so much for helping me get through this first year as Grand Knight and thank you 

also for going the extra mile to finish strong in June with our Wheelchair, Intellectual Disability and 

Parish 60th Anniversary events.  Together, we raised over $26,000 to support these worthy causes.  

I'm so excited for the upcoming year with all the new possibilities of events for Faith, Family, Life 

and Community.  I'll be leaning on you for new ideas and improvements over last year so this year 

will be better than last year.  We are also starting the New Year with 6 new members to the Council.  

Please give them all a warm St. Irenaeus welcome. 

 Jesus said "If anyone wishes to be first, he shall be the last of all and servant of all" - Mark 

9:35.  If we take that attitude of serving our neighbor, we will be living out the words of the Gospel 

as well as the intentions of our founder, the Blessed Michael McGivney.  Take Care Brothers and 

continue to do the wonderful work you do. 

God Bless you and your families. 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Power of Prayer 
 

 A kitten that belonged to the town priest found itself stuck up in a tree. The neighborhood 

children came and told the priest that his kitten could not get down. So the priest got a ladder and a 

rope and set out to get the poor kitty down. But even after he had climbed up as far as he could, the 

kitten was too far in for him to reach. So he tied the rope to the end of the branch and climbed back 

down. He tied the other end of the rope to his car bumper and began to back the car up ever so 

slowly. Before he could get the branch pulled down far enough it broke and the kitten went flying. 

The children searched everywhere but could not find it. The next Sunday after mass a women came 

running up to the priest visibly excited. She said “Father, Father you’re not going to believe this but 

my daughter has been wanting a kitten for ever so long and I finely told her that the only way she 

would get a kitten was if God personally gave her one.  That made my daughter so happy that she ran 

out in the front yard and began to pray “Dear Lord Jesus please give me a kitty of my very own. 

Amen” Father you’re not going to believe what happened after her prayer. Right from heaven, fell 

straight out of the sky this beautiful little kitten and it landed right in her lap….. (Now I don’t know 

that this story is true but the message is the same.) 

 

 When we pray from our heart with love and truth as in I John 5:14 “This is the confidence 

we have in approaching God: that if we ask anything according to His will, He hears us. When we 

pray we are communicating with God, and this is His desire. Thessalonians 5: 16-18 “Rejoice 

always, pray without ceasing, Give thanks in all circumstances, for this is the will of God in Christ 

Jesus for you. “He promises to always be near.” Psalms 145:18 The Lord is near to all who call on 

Him, to all who call on Him in truth. He warns us to watch and pray in Matthew 26:41 “Watch and 

pray so that you will not fall into temptation. The spirit is willing but the flesh is weak.” The bible is 

full of scripture that tells us what joy the Lord has when His children pray. He wants to have a 

relationship with us. He wants us to communicate with Him. 

 

 I can’t promise a kitty will drop from the sky, but when we pray I do know that He hears us. 

Jeremiah 29: 12-13 “Then you will call on me and come and pray to me, and I will listen. You will 

seek me and find me when you seek with all your heart.” 

 

The Lord Is Near To All Who Call On Him 
NSS 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

July Meeting 

                         $10.00 
Rick Tkach GK 

 

 August Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
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Mike Mercer     Irv Cuevas     Cesar Moreno     Jerome Costa     Kevin Alcaino     Sean Kennedy 

Felipe Fernandez     Frank Faecke     Kevin Connell     Michael Masotto     Alfonso Game 

Rick Tkach GK     Rolly Arenz PGK     Mark McEniry     Bill Serb PGK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 As we started out our new Fraternal Year, in person in the Church Hall, #126 was drawn for 

our Good of the Order Drawing. Congratulations to GK Rick Tkach, who was present to win $10.00.  

In August the pot for the drawing will return to $10.00.   

 

 There are still 85 members that are now 8 months delinquent in paying dues, leaving a 

balance due over $2,700. If you are having difficulty paying your dues, please contact me or 

Rick Tkach, GK, as our Council now has an account funded by member donations to provide dues 

assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing. Our phone numbers are in the 

front of this bulletin, or you can email me with your information. 

 

 I encourage all of our members, especially those who have joined within the past year, to 

take the time to meet our Insurance Advisor, Brother Mark McEniry, to learn about all the benefit 

programs, including insurance and annuity programs available to members of the Knights of 

Columbus.  His phone numbers are (562) 493-3394 W or (562) 682-3304 C, and Email is: 

mark.mceniry@kofc.org   
 

 Are any of you are missing Name Badges?   If so, please see me at the August Member 

Meeting.  I have a couple boxes full of badges that have never been picked up. Badges for members 

who joined this past year should also be available. 

  

 When you have a free moment, check out the Supreme website, https://www.kofc.org . You 

will find links to lots of inspiring stories of brother knights putting faith into action to “Leave no 

Neighbor Behind” plus dozens of Knightline bulletins and lots of other up to date news. 

I hope to see you all at our August 18th Membership Meeting – IN PERSON.  

Doors open at 6:30. 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

mailto:mark.mceniry@kofc.org
https://www.kofc.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

3rd BLOOD DRIVE – Church Hall 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

7th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

12th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

18th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

 

 

 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

6th “LABORDAY” 

9th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

15th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 
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Robert Mc Birney 8/1 Don Durensky 8/2 Rolly Arenz PGK 8/8 

Don Chavez 8/11 Vincente Fabio 8/14 Ron Luna 8/14 

Loreto Aldama 8/16 Deacon Gerald Pyne 8/16 George Evens 8/17 

Lucas Farnell 8/21 Cirilo Diaz Jr. 8/22 Dave Skorupinski 8/23 

Joe Cholewinski 8/26 Robert Anthony 8/28 Valentin Anselmo Jr. 8/29 

Curt Briskorn 8/29  Daniel Rozak 8/31 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

                                                                         

 

 

KEN’S GRIN 
By 

Frank Faecke 

 

 It is with heavy heart and through tearful eyes that I reflect on Ken Peterson (July 14, 1939 

to June 28, 2021.) I learned of Ken’s death through an email on June 28, 2021 while on vacation in 

Monterey, CA. On Thursday, July 15 at 7 pm, St. Irenaeus Church held a Celebration and 

Remembrance of Ken. Deacons Jerry and Del led the service. 

  

 Deacon Jerry called Ken a “good man,” the highest compliment he could give anyone. He 

further reflected that he hated to see such a good person leave this Earth, where we so sorely need 

good folks. Deacon Jerry was most struck by Ken’s infectious, ever-present smile. Next to the 

podium where the deacon spoke hung Ken’s naval uniform complete with cap and tie.  

 

 Following his eulogy, we prayed for Ken and his family. Five of us Knights of Columbus led 

the rosary while the deacons prefaced each decade with its meaning and connection to Ken. My heart 

pounded as I led the mystery of Mary’s Assumption into Heaven. I looked out over the large crowd 

of family and friends and felt the love Ken had shared with them.  

 

 Just before the service ended, Ken’s oldest son and youngest son and two grandchildren 

shared their heartfelt reflections on Ken. One spoke of “Ken’s grin.” Ken and his wife Kay together 

had helped create this loving family and nurture them well. Each family member seemed to have 

followed Ken and Kay in serving Christ, their neighbors and all the People of God. With COVID-19 

restrictions relaxed, all of us two hundred or so grievers got to hug or shake hands with Ken’s 

family, especially Kay! 

 

 The next day, Friday, July 16 at 12:30 pm, we further celebrated Ken’s life with Father Bihn 

saying the Holy Mass of Resurrection at St. Irenaeus. Ken’s grandchildren participated in the mass 

by thoughtfully reading from Isaiah and St. Paul’s letter to the Romans about God’s promise of 

everlasting life to His children. Deacon Jerry read from John’s Gospel about the same promises. 

Ken’s family members presented gifts at the altar and led Intercessory Prayers. 

 

     

[Continued on next page] 



 

 

[ … Continued from previous page] 

 

      

 Father Bihn drew from the wealth of biographical information about Ken provided by his 

family. Ken and Kay were childhood sweethearts from Norton, Kansas and married after high 

school. Ken enlisted in the Navy, and served in Naval Aviation in the Pacific and continued in the 

Naval Reserve, retiring as a Captain. He was deeply patriotic. 

  

 With over 59 years of marriage, Ken was deeply devoted to Kay, their four sons, and large 

extended family. He supported his family by a civilian aviation career and retired as an executive 

with Boeing.  

 

 Besides 50 years of service at St. Irenaeus in parish committees, funeral ministry, choir and 

Eucharistic ministry, Ken was a Fourth-Degree Knight and our council’s Grand Knight for three 

years. Father Binh quipped that while serving funerals as a knight, Ken probably heard a lot of his 

eulogies! Ken continued in the Knights as a Trustee, that is mentor to younger knights. We were all 

touched by his hard work and willingness to do the most menial tasks. As Grand Knight Rick Tkach 

commented before presenting a bible to Kay and family, Ken lived “in spades” the four pillars of the 

Knights, namely Unity, Fraternity, Charity, and Patriotism. 

 

 Ken lived a life focused on his mission of doing good and living the Gospel. His death was 

sudden, but as Father Binh said, he was always prepared to meet his Lord. 

  

 Lessons I learned from Ken’s life included smiling more at all with the joy that comes from 

love. He made me want to jump into any task as he did. The Saturday before he died on a Monday, 

Ken called me after volunteering at a St. Irenaeus community get together and promised to write a 

reflection on his good friend and brother knight Jim Chavez (RIP.) Maybe Ken was writing that story 

when he died sitting at his computer. Ken served to the moment of his death. Can we do any less? 

Keep on smiling! 

 

                            THE END 

May God bless you all and your families, 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Euthanasia by Organ Donation 

 

 The topic of euthanasia by organ donation is regularly being discussed at organ 

donation conferences. At each meeting, the conversation usually unexpectedly shifts to an 

emerging question of  “death by donation” in other words, ending a person’s life with their 

informed consent by taking them to the operating room and under general anesthesia, 

opening their chest and abdomen surgically while they are still alive to remove vital organs 

for transplantation into other people. 

 This donation would bypass the long-honored dead donor rule, which forbids removal of 

vital organs until the donor is declared dead. 

 

 Under this scenario, people granted an assisted death would, with their full 

knowledge and consent, be transported to an operating room, put to sleep under general 

anesthesia and their organs removed, including the heart and lungs. Death would follow 

removal of the beating heart. Under so-called “euthanasia by organ donation,” the act of 

organ donation itself, not a lethal injection or a doctor-prescribed life-ending dose of 

barbiturates would be the mode of death. 
 

 Those in favor argue that eliminating the dead donor rule provides “benefits” by providing 

healthier organs for donation. 

 

 When physicians are participating in a procedure designed to take a person’s life, will 

patients feel 100% certain that their physician is firmly on the side of healing? What message does it 

send about the value of every human life when physicians endorse the exchange of one life for 

another? 

 

 The problem begins when society permits doctors, or others, to kill people. If 

euthanasia by organ donation becomes an accepted way to kill, then sadly, euthanasia will 

be promoted as a benefit to society creating another pressure to die. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://optn.transplant.hrsa.gov/governance/public-comment/ethical-considerations-of-imminent-death-donation/
https://www.jstor.org/stable/3527865


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Open 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


